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Call to Order
Chairperson Robyn Miller called the meeting to order. 

Welcome, Meeting Etiquette Reminders and Introductions
Chairperson Miller shared meeting etiquette reminders with the Council.

Approval of Previous Minutes
[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]The January 18, 2024 meeting minutes were shared with the Council for review. Tameka Thomas asked the Committee if there were any questions or edits for those minutes. Dr. Jonathan Walsh made the motion to approve the minutes with edits. Mara Clement seconded the motion and no opposed motions. Minutes were approved.

Announcements Tameka Thomas announced to the Council the upcoming Stakeholders Conference being held on May 9th at the Ten Oaks Ballroom which will be hybrid. Details and links were shared in the chat. She thanked all that were able to join in the last Conference. 

Tameka Thomas shared her National EHDI Conference overview with the Committee. It was her first time attending the Conference and it was great meeting so many people in person. The attendance was great, she mentioned. Goals were reviewed and valuable feedback was received. Notes were made of what many people said, and a poll was sent out just for some additional feedback for those who were not able to attend the Conference. Tameka was able to do a presentation on health literacy which was really great because that is the lens of which the EHDI program is reviewing a lot of their outreach materials moving forward. Three major objectives that were spoken about were obviously defining what health literacy really is, helping other states look at their own work in a critical way through the health literacy lens and then also the tools. 

[bookmark: _heading=h.4d34og8]Dr. Thomas Horejes shared his overview of the National EHDI Conference with the Committee. He was extremely pleased with the attendance compared to past years. This year’s Conference was attended by the largest deaf and hard of hearing professional represented at the Conference he told the Council. Tommy reported there was lots of information shared and the workshops were great. In summary, the 2024 National EHDI Conference was a lot of energy, enjoyable and a fun meeting. 

Continued Business
EHDI Work Plan
· Dr. Thomas Horejes reported to the Council that the work group has not gotten together since last December. He asked the Committee members to send as much as possible resources and whatever is available in the link shared. 
· A folder will be added later to Google where resources can be uploaded.
· Dr. Horejes will make sure that the resources shared are not duplicated, don't conflict with each other, they're not competitive with each other, but have a more holistic approach to parents. 
· The task could be to organize all those resources in a timely manner for the parents.

Medical Clearance for Amplification 
· Chairperson Robyn Miller,  shared that in the state of Maryland, families that are pursuing amplification for their children require medical clearance from a physician while adults can waive that medical clearance. One challenge experienced is that the language in the regulation states that it needs to be a physician or an ENT. Many families in the State of Maryland have very limited insurance. They typically see nurse practitioners and don't have the ability to see an ENT or even an MD.  
· Robyn Miller proposed to the Council the discussion of a way to change the verbiage in the regulations so that nurse practitioners could be included. This is a limitation, and it does impact families that want amplification for their children in the population when they have specific insurances. 
· The Committee discussed their concerns concerning the regulations. Pro bono services and Comar were discussed. No one has any answers at this time but it was agreed by the Council collecting data would be great because this is a big obstacle for this part of Maryland. 

MD Department of Health (MDH) Updates
Membership Updates
· Tameka Thomas informed the Council that there are four member terms set to expire June 30th. Renewal process emails will be sent out. The Audiologist and AG Bell member terms are not eligible for renewal and Tameka is having a meeting this week to discuss replacement clarifications. In the meantime, a member can continue to serve until a successor is appointed. Tameka will keep the Committee updated. 

MD EHDI Program Updates Statistics
· The EHDI Programs new schematic stats were shared with the Committee. Lauren Whiteman explained the new layout to the Council to follow along. The 2023 total births were displayed, and their screening stats were shared. Hard copies will be shared with the Council. The new schematic stats were well received and appreciated by the Committee. Lauren assured the Council of the EHDI programs continued efforts to work on the demographic data. The office has a new Epidemiologist who is working on vital statistics data and they will also be working with a MDH program Root Cause of Health Initiative. 
HRSA grant
· A new HRSA grant has been awarded and the program is excited to begin work with that.
· There is a new TA Center out of Gallaudet University. Next steps regarding will come from HR, 
CDC grant
· [bookmark: _heading=h.2s8eyo1]The CDC grant was extended by a year. A supplemental year was granted that needed to be applied for. The supplemental grant extension application has been submitted. 
Infographics
· EHDI Program data visualizations were shared with the Committee. The revision and pre-revision material shared was explained. A QR code was shared with the Council to scan to provide feedback on each revision. Feedback questions and suggestions were discussed. All material was emailed to all Council members. More feedback is still welcomed. 

New Business 
At the request of the Committees Chair and Vice Chair, the Council members will receive the position paper from the CMD Consortium to share with their respective organizations if they choose to follow up on those efforts.

Legislative Information/Updates
The lead K bill has kind of died, it was not proposed to the legislation. A mixed variety of deaf organizations plan to introduce the bill with the revision of the language and more intention. 

Next MD EHDI Advisory Council meeting
Thursday, July 18th, 12:30 PM – 2:30 PM; meeting will be virtual

Adjournment



[bookmark: _heading=h.17dp8vu]Thomas Horejes, Ph.D. moved to adjourn the meeting, Thomas Horejes, Ph.D. seconded the motion. Motion was approved. The meeting was adjourned.
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